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In 2006, the CHG program was funded by the Australian Government and managed by the National Library of Australia in partnership with the Department of Communications, Information Technology and the Arts; the National Archives of Australia; the National Film and Sound Archive and the National Museum of Australia.

In 2006, eighty organisations received Community Heritage Grants valued at over $390,000.  
The achievements of each project appear below:

Australian Capital Territory
2006/052 Canberra Grammar School (CGS) was awarded $ 3200 to conduct a preservation survey of the school archive collection.  Amalijah Thompson attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.

A preservation survey was conducted by Art & Archival of the ACT.  The report highlighted several preservation problems and some useful points for the future. 

Contact:

Mr Simon Murray 

Headmaster
Canberra Grammar School
Monaro Crescent
Red Hill ACT  2603
02 6260 9700
Canberra.grammar@cgs.act.edu.au
2006/170 Craft Australia was awarded $ 6500 to conduct a significance assessment and preservation survey of the Craft Australia collection. Catrina Vignando attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
Craft Australia worked with two consultants on this project: Meredith Hinchcliffe, Craft Historian, on the significance assessment, and Kim Morris of Art and Archival, ACT on the preservation survey. Both reports provide clear and practical directives which the organisation is acting upon and is incorporating into future business planning. The process has proven valuable to the management of the collection.
Contact:

Ms Catrina Vignando 

General Manager
Craft Australia
Level 1, Suite 7, National Press Club
16 National Cct
Barton ACT  2600 
02 6273 0088
jenny.deves@craftaustralia.com.au
2006/081 The Planning Institute of Australia was awarded $ 3000 to conduct a preservation survey of the Institute's library collection. Sue Francis attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
The Planning Institute appointed Kim Morris of Art and Archival, ACT, to undertake their preservation survey. A comprehensive report was delivered in December 2007.  Limited implementation of the recommendations has taken place, however it is evident that current storage for much of the collection is both inadequate and detrimental to the long term preservation of the material. 

Contact:

Ms Di Jay 

Chief Executive Officer
Planning Institute of Australia
PO Box 5427
Kingston ACT  2604
02 6262 5933
reception@planning.org.au 
New South Wales
2006/134 Arts Northern Rivers Inc was awarded $ 9000 to conduct collection management training workshops for staff of 21 Museums in the Northern NSW region and a significance assessment of the collections. Peter Wood represented Arts Northern Rivers at the CHG workshop.

The project achieved a greater awareness of the importance of assessing the significance of museum items.  It gave the participating volunteers a set of criteria with which to assess objects that they can now apply to their overall collection management program.  All consultants used during the program had a good rapport with the volunteers.  The four workshops built on top of one another and the volunteers attending the workshops developed good relationships between the participating museums which will have ongoing benefits to the region.  The Regional Museum Development Officer will continue to follow through with the skills learnt at the workshops.  
Contact:

Ms Joan Kelly 

Regional Museum Development Officer
Arts Northern Rivers Inc
Unit 1 Old Tintenbar Chambers
5  Bruxner Highway
Alstonville NSW  2477
02 6628 8120
joan@artsnorthernrivers.com.au
2006/225 The Australian Country Music Foundation Inc (ACMF) was awarded $ 7200 to conduct a significance assessment of the Foundation's collection and a significance training project.  Eric Scott attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
The significance training workshop conducted by Linda Raymond, Museum Consultant, NSW was held on

26 – 27 January 2007. Linda Raymond also undertook a significance assessment of the collection. Outcomes included: increased knowledge and skill by ACMF personnel in preservation procedures and useful resources; identification of problems eg ACMF's building; identification of and contact with a wide range of experts in relation to the collection and its management and development; increased community, local area and volunteer awareness of and interest in the collection.
Contact:

Mrs Dawn (Dee) Giles 

Secretary
Australian Country Music Foundation Inc
PO Box 1842
Tamworth NSW  2340
02 6766 9696
secretary@acmf.org.au 
2006/133 The Australian Lebanese Historical Society Inc. was awarded $ 2000 to digitise the Society's photographic collection.  Freda Backes attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
This project has resulted in the digitisation of 2 000 images that represent a broad range of collection items. The original items that were scanned have all been rehoused. The digitial images have been backed up three times and are saved on an external hard drive, DVDs and ready to use copies are available on the Society's computer. This project has resulted in improved access to the collection and has improved the IT skills of the Society's volunteers. 

Contact:

Mr Paul  Convy 

Secretary/Treasurer
Australian Lebanese Historical Society Inc.
PO Box 712
Coogee NSW  2034
02 9665 7478
mail@alhs.org.au 
2006/151 Avondale College Ltd was awarded $ 5900 to conduct a significance assessment and preservation survey of the College's collection. Rose-lee Power attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
Roslyn Russell (Roslyn Russell Museum Services, ACT) completed a significance assessment of the College's Adventist Heritage Centre collection (including the South Sea Islands Museum collection), confirming that the College's collection of South Sea Islander material is a significant and rare collection. The survey also resulted in collaboration with other museums and experts of South Sea Island artefacts.  A preservation survey was completed by Elwin & Gurney Archival (Lawson NSW). Subsequently, the collection is being rehoused and display methods are being improved.  The grant has raised awareness of the collection and staff and volunteers have been empowered to be more actively involved in change. 

Publicity has included articles in the Cooranbong Gazette, December 2006 - January 2007, p. 12; Seventh-Day Adventist (SDA) Church Connections, 15 November, 2006; and another in the Newcastle Herald. 
Contact:

Ms Rose-lee Power 

Curator, Adventist Heritage Centre
Avondale College Ltd
PO Box 19
Cooranbong NSW  2265
02 4980 2222
enquires@avondale.edu.au 
2006/223 The Cathedral Church of St Saviour, Goulburn NSW was awarded $ 4600 to conduct a preservation survey and preservation training workshop.  Elizabeth Underwood attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
Conservator Victoria Gill, Endangered Heritage, ACT produced a comprehensive preservation survey of the textile collection and trained volunteers in the care and handling of the collection.

Contact:

Mr Alan Tierney 

Hon. Archivist
Cathedral Church of St Saviour, Goulburn NSW
PO Box 205
Goulburn NSW  2580
02 4821 2206
2006/156 The Chinese Australian Historical Society Inc was awarded $ 5500 to conduct a 

collection management and preservation training workshop project.  Henry Chan attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
The Society was initially delayed after reassessing their project in consultation with the Chinese community.  As a result, the Society plans to involve Chinese language speakers in the workshop to assist the trainer and better target the workshops towards the Chinese community.  Due to the unfortunate death of Henry Chan this project will be completed in late 2008.  
Contact:

Chinese Australian Historical Society Inc
PO Box K556
Haymarket NSW  1240  
02 4782 9771  
cahs@hermes.net.au 
2006/157 The Chinese Nationalist Party of Australasia (KMT) Inc. was awarded $ 8470 to purchase archival storage materials and environmental monitoring equipment for the Kuomintang Archives.  Siang Yung Shoon attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
Archival storage material and environmental control equipment was purchased. A conservator was consulted on a suitable location of the archival storage room. Rehousing the collection will be a continuing process over six months.  

Contact:

Chinese Nationalist Party of Australasia (KMT) Inc.
PO Box 80
Haymarket NSW  1240
02 9211 5865
2006/219 The Council of the City of Lithgow was awarded $ 5000 to purchase archival storage equipment for the Eskbank House Museum collection.  Kristie Cooke attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the Museum.

The purchase of two plan cabinets has enabled the museum to identify and implement limited access viewing storage for several of its collections, particularly the HMAS Lithgow Collection and the Lithgow Woollen Mills Collection.  The City of Lithgow were also able to purchase 15 hygrometers, a lux metre and a whirling hygrometer for the environmental monitoring of Eskbank House.
Contact:

Ms Penny Hall 

Community and Culture Department Manager, Lithgow City Council
Council of the City of Lithgow
PO Box 19
Lithgow NSW  2790
02 6352 1077
2006/078 Dharriwaa Elders Group Inc was awarded $ 7000 to conduct a collection management training project.  Virginia Robinson attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
This project is still in progress.  A training workshop was undertaken by William Oates in March 2007 in collection management and developing a collection management plan. During 2007, Dharriwaa had to make an unplanned move of premises and had to renovate the building before they could continue any work on their collection.  William Oates is continuing to advise Dharriwaa on their collection and Dharriwaa have also been able to purchase archival materials, an alarm system and are writing a collection management plan with their consultant.  

Contact:

Ms Wendy Spencer 

Project Manager
Dharriwaa Elders Group Inc
37 - 39 Wee Waa St
Walgett NSW  2832
02 6828 2619
info@dharriwaaeldersgroup.org.au 
2006/028 Jessie Street National Women's Library was awarded $ 9900 to conduct conservation treatments of Pine Gap Story Boards.  Bev Sodbinow attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
International Conservation Services Pty Ltd of Sydney undertook conservation of the Library's Pine Gap Story Boards. Photographs and other documents which were fully adhered to acidic boards have been removed, conserved and re-positioned on archival quality boards. The original format and content has been maintained. Mention of the restored collection has been placed on the Jessie Street National Women's Library website, which has generated some interest. The Library intends to produce a DVD to be completed by mid 2008 using the Story Boards slides and audio tapes of songs sung at the Pine Gap Peace Camp in 1983, for distribution to libraries all over Australia. An exhibition of the newly conserved Story Boards is also planned. 
Contact:

Ms Beverly Sodbinow 

Archivist
Jessie Street National Women's Library
GPO Box 2656
Sydney NSW  2001
02 9265 9486
info@nationalwomenslibrary.com 
2006/167 The Museum of Fire Inc was awarded $ 5900 to conduct a significance assessment and preservation survey of the museum's collection.  David Jones attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
The Museum of Fire engaged International Conservation Services, Sydney to undertake the preservation survey. The museum had an effective, positive relationship with the company and was comfortable with their approach.  The report indicated areas of strength and room for improvement with an indicative timeline and suggestions for implementation. The museum has started implementing recommendations, which has led to an increased awareness amongst staff and volunteers and will contribute to a direct improvement in the standards of preservation in the museum. The significance assessment was conducted by Godden McKay Logan, Sydney. 
Contact:

Mr Mark White 

Executive Chairman
Museum of Fire Inc
PO Box 400
Penrith NSW  2751
02 4731 3000
mail@museumoffire.com.au 
2006/048 Mutawintji Local Aboriginal Land Council (LALC) was awarded $ 4000 to conduct a significance assessment and archival storage of the Mutawintji LALC Papers 1983-1998.  

Mutawintji’s project is not yet complete.
Contact:

Mutawintji Local Aboriginal Land Council (LALC)
81 Morgan Street
Broken Hill NSW  2880
08 8088 6501
2006/164 Rookwood Anglican and General Cemetery Trusts were awarded $ 2500 to conduct a preservation survey of the Burial Records collection.  Derek Williams attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
Sarah Bunn (NSW) was appointed to conduct the preservation survey on Rookwood Cemetery's Burial Record Book collection. Sarah has not only completed the survey, but has started covering some books, organising suitable archival storage options and has provided the Rookwood staff with some care and handling training. This project has resulted in a direct improvement to accessing and preserving the collection. Sarah's survey provides a good list of recommendations for future preservation of the Burial Records collection. 

Contact:

Mr Derek Williams 

General Manager
Rookwood Anglican and General Cemetery Trusts
PO Box 4
Lidcombe NSW  1825
02 9746 2177
promotions@rookwoodcemetery.com.au 
2006/144 The Royal Society of New South Wales was awarded $ 5000 to continue the significance assessment of the remainder of the Society's collection.  Christine Van der Leeuw attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the Society.

Historian, Dr Peter Tyler, NSW completed a thorough appraisal of the Society's archival collection held by the Mitchell Library. His report included a summary of all 620 items and an overall analysis of the current status of the collection. Unfortunately, until suitable premises for proper conservation and public access is gained, and the collection is brought together from its four locations, conservation work cannot go ahead. Dr Tyler's significance assessment is already being used as a means of lobbying towards these ends. 


Contact:

Ms Robyn Stutchbury 

Councillor
Royal Society of New South Wales
Building H47, The University of Sydney
Darlington NSW 2006
02 9036 5282
royalsoc@usyd.edu.au 
2006/024 SDN Children's Services Inc was awarded $ 6000 to digitise its photographic collection.  Marion Taylor attended the CHG workshop on behalf of SDN.

SDN Children's Services volunteers undertook collation of the photographic collection prior to digitisation by W F Pascoe, NSW. Digitisation has ensured that the original images are now preserved and protected. The collection is now organised and accessible (through the SDN Archive database) to staff, families and researchers and all photographs have been processed into archive quality sleeves and albums. The DVD of the photographic collection will also be an effective marketing tool for SDN. As a result of the project, SDN has received a donation from W F Pascoe (as part of the digitisation), and a donation of a large number of electronically scanned historic images pertaining to its photographic history from the Mitchell Library. The project has been a very successful one.

Contact:

Mrs Effie Bland 

Board Member
SDN Children's Services Inc
141-145 Pitt St
Redfern NSW 2016
02 9699 9311
info@sdn.org.au 
2006/176 The Sisters of Mercy (Singleton) were awarded $ 3500 to conduct a significance assessment of the Singleton Convent Library Collection. Sr Monica Sinclair attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
A very useful and informative significance assessment of the Singleton Convent library collection was carried out by Sr Josephine Brady in October 2007. Several important outcomes have resulted from the assessment: increased accessibility to the collection for researchers; the formulation of appropriate policy statements and decisions regarding the future of the collection; and future preservation of the library collection. 


Contact:

Sr Monica Sinclair 

Director/Curator of Sacred Spaces
Sisters of Mercy (Singleton)
14 Corona Street
Hamilton NSW 2303
02 4965 4031
consing@hunterlink.net.au 
2006/216 The Society of the Friends of St Mary's Cathedral Choir Sydney was awarded 

$ 2700 to conduct a significance assessment of the Society's collection.  Christy Ratnakumar attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
The Society of the Friends of St Mary's Cathedral Choir has appointed Museum Consultant, Linda Raymond, NSW to conduct their significance assessment, which will be completed by the end of August 2008.
Contact:

Mr Christy Ratnakumar 

President
Society of the Friends of St Mary's Cathedral Choir Sydney
57 Yarrara Road
Pymble NSW 2073
02 9440 3329
friends@stmaryscathedralchoir.org.au 
2006/196 St Clement's Monastery - Trustees of the Redemptorist Fathers was awarded $ 6700 to conduct a significance assessment and preservation survey of the Monastery's collection, and a preservation training project.  Cheryl Mongan attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
Kim Morris of Art and Archival, ACT undertook the preservation survey with Carmela Mollica of the Conservation and Restoration Studio, ACT. Carmela also conducted the preservation training workshop. The survey resulted in effective, practical recommendations for the organisation. The significance assessment was prepared by Dr Richard Reid and Ms Cheryl Mongan as St Clement's contribution to the project. Both reports have highlighted areas of concern, the importance of environmental control and have improved physical access to the collection. The reports and workshop have been valuable in assisting the monastery to formalise preservation strategies and to ensure that the collection is cared for and displayed appropriately.  The Monastery now recognises the importance of their collection.

Contact:

Rev Patrick Joseph Corbett 

Rector
St Clement's Monastery - Trustees of the Redemptorist Fathers
St Clement's Monastery
Galong NSW 2585
02 6386 7214
clement@dragnet.com.au 
2006/099 St George Regional Museum, Hurstville City Council was awarded $ 2700 to conduct a significance assessment of the Museum's core collection.  Danielle Head attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
Significance assessments were completed by Hurstville City Council Project staff in the following five core collections of the St George Regional Museum: Leisure-related (lawn bowls and cricket); Commercial (bakery); Decorative arts (domestic); World War I / II; and Indigenous. As a result of this project all staff and a number of volunteers (including two museum studies interns) have been trained in significance assessment. A bi-monthly schedule has been created to rotate significant artefacts on the Museum website, thereby increasing public online access to the collection. 

Significance statements, including photographs and information, of the Museum's core collections have been put on the Hurstville City Council's website: www.hurstville.nsw.gov.au

Contact:

Mrs Rebekah Schulz 

Curator/Manager
St George Regional Museum, Hurstville City Council
PO Box 205
Hurstville BC NSW 1481
02 9330 6444
stgeorgemuseum@hurstville.nsw.gov.au 
2006/140 The Sydney Jewish Museum was awarded $ 4000 to conduct a significance assessment and preservation survey of the NAJEX collection.  Shannon Maguire attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
Dr Suzanne Rutland, Associate Professor, University of Sydney, completed a significance assessment of the NAJEX collection of Australian Jews in War, addressing such aspects as military history, social history, the role of women and the spiritual role of Judaism during war. Karen Coote of Antiques Conservation, NSW conducted a preservation survey of the collection, and Gillian McElroy co-produced the report. Karen's assessment led to a direct improvement of the storage and display of the collection. She helped with the lighting of items in the showcase and removed fragile items which were deteriorating. As a result of both reports, museum staff have an improved knowledge of the collection content, significance and condition. The reports also enabled the museum to move forward and to apply for further funding towards conservation and preservation, research and display. 

Contact:

Mrs Roslyn Sugarman 

Curator
Sydney Jewish Museum
148 Darlinghurst Rd
Darlinghurst NSW 2010
02 9360 7999
ceo@sjm.com.au 
2006/031 The Oaks Historical Society Inc was awarded $ 3520 to conduct to a significance assessment of the collection at the Wollondilly Heritage Centre. Pacita Alexander attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
A significance assessment of the Wollondilly Heritage Centre's collection was undertaken by Shar Jones & Associates, NSW. The report was most useful as it provided an outside, knowledgeable, experienced view of the collection and improvements to the management of the collection have now been put in place.


Contact:

Mr Ben Lyon 

President
The Oaks Historical Society Inc
PO Box 16
The Oaks NSW 2570
02 4657 1796
history@oaksheritagecentre.com
2006/135 Trustees of Linden Observatory was awarded $ 2970 to conduct significance assessment of the Observatory's collection.  Barbara Beale attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
Julian Holland, History and Heritage Services, NSW undertook a significance assessment of the Linden Observatory collection. The opportunity to re-examine stored documents has improved the general knowledge of parts of the collection, and brought others to light. Several new and valuable contacts to assist with future preservation have resulted from this project.
Contact:

Mr Ian Bridges
Trustee
Trustees of Linden Observatory
c/o Browne Linkenbagh
21 Grose Street
Leura NSW 2780
02 4757 8923

ian@planetark.com
2006/214 Unions NSW was awarded $ 6800 to conduct a preservation survey of the Trades Hall Trade Union Banner and Trades Hall and Literary Institute Library collection. Neale Towart attended the CHG workshop on behalf of Unions NSW.

Heritage Consultant, Karen Coote of Antiques Conservation, NSW undertook the preservation survey of the Trades Hall Library collection. There was a good working relationship with the consultant, and the final report was excellent for the long term planning of maintenance, conservation and development of the Sydney Trades Hall collections. 

Contact:

Mr Neale Towart 

Librarian and Heritage Officer
Unions NSW
Level 2-3 Trades Hall
4 Goulburn St
Sydney NSW 2000
02 9264 1691
mailbox@unionsnsw.org.au 
2006/184 Young and District Historical Society Inc and Lambing Flat Museum were awarded $ 3850 to conserve the Roll-Up Flag.  Maree Lamb attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
Conservation work on the 'Roll Up Flag/Banner' from Young, NSW (used during the Chinese miner riots in 1861) was carried out under the control of Miriam Wormleaton of International Conservation Services in Sydney. This has secured its longevity for the future, and has also resulted in a large improvement in the general display and access to the flag. The profile of the Young Museum has been lifted by the CHG grant, and the local shire council along with other organisations have since offered their support. 
Pictures and information on the actual conservation work undertaken by International Conservation Services has appeared in a two page spread in Collectables Magazine, 79th edition, October/November 2007. 

Contact:

Mrs Maree Lamb 

Committee Member
Young and District Historical Society Inc and Lambing Flat Museum
PO Box 41
Young NSW2594
02 6382 2248
Young.museum@bigpond.com.au 
Queensland
2006/224 Bundaberg Arts Centre was awarded $ 3500 to conduct a preservation survey of the Bundaberg City Art collection.  
Caroline O’Rourke and Jo Shea, Conservation Art Consultants, Qld have completed a preservation survey of the Bundaberg Arts Centre collection. The report has allowed for better budgeting and focus on key areas of the collection and the ongoing maintenance of collection items before damage or deterioration is evident. Caroline worked well with the Arts Centre and has produced a list of short, medium and long term recommendations for ongoing preservation treatment. 

Contact:

Mrs Shelley Pisani 

Coordinator
Bundaberg Arts Centre
PO Box 538
Bundaberg QLD 4670
07 4152 3700
artsc@bundaberg.qld.gov.au 
2006/127 Capricorn Coast Historical Society Inc was awarded $ 3300 to conduct a textile conservation training project.  Mary Bevis attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
Twenty participants from museums, galleries and collection groups throughout the Capricornia region attended a 2 day textile conservation workshop held 28-29 April 2007, convened by Dr Michael Marendy, Qld. Sessions included theory and practical work and was evaluated very highly by all participants. Of particular value was the follow up contact with Dr Marendy and his willingness to respond to enquiries throughout the workshop, and the exchange of experiences and offers of help between the participants. 

Contact:

Mrs Mary Bevis 

President
Capricorn Coast Historical Society Inc
80 John Street
Yeppoon QLD 4703
07 4933 7006
marybevis@bigpond.com 
2006/190 Highfields Pioneer Village, Museum and Park Inc was awarded $ 9130 to conduct a significance assessment and preservation survey of the Toowoomba Foundry collection, and a preservation workshop project.  Helen Moyes attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
Dr Jan King (Queensland Energy Museum Inc, Brisbane) undertook a significance assessment and Vicki Warden (Museum Development Officer, Museum Resource Centre - Southern Inland Queensland) undertook a preservation survey of the Southern Cross collection. Both were very approachable and produced excellent reports. Two workshops for volunteers have also been completed: 
1. Collections Management and Significance Assessment Workshop with Dr Jan King (11 participants); and 
2. Preservations Workshop with Vicki Warden (18 participants).  
These were highly successful, and volunteers found them easy to understand and highly informative. As a result of the project there has been increased interest and awareness in the Museum's collection from volunteers and the community in general. 

Contact:

Ms Jody Ashford 

Secretary
Highfields Pioneer Village, Museum and Park Inc
PO Box 325
Highfields QLD 4352
07 4696 6309
highfieldspioneervillage@hotmail.com 
2006/236 Kumbia and District Historical Society was awarded $ 2700 to purchase archival storage materials to rehouse the EH Meares photographic collection.
The CHG grant has allowed the Society to acquire vermin proof storage cabinets and individually filed and coded clear sleeves for thousands of negatives in the EH Meares collection. This has allowed single negatives to be viewed without touching, and sleeves to be easily kept in filed order. 

Contact:

Mr Bernie Carroll 

President
Kumbia and District Historical Society
15 Wattle St
Kingaroy QLD 4610
07 4162 2203
2006/168 Longreach Archival and Research Group Inc. was awarded $ 5500 to conduct a collection management training project. Kaye Kuhn attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
Two training workshops were held in Longreach, 7-8 July 2007. Lisa Jones, Qld presented a Collection Management Workshop on 7 July and Julia Retschlag, Qld presented a Preservation and Conservation Intercept Workshop on 8 July. Invitations were extended to historical and archival groups around the region, and there was a wide variety of expertise and knowledge in the attendees (from Winton, Blackall, Muttaburra, Ilfracombe and Longreach). The workshops gave participants a wide knowledge of what can be done with various collections (particularly paper based collections) and all gained skills in repairing and preserving collections, as well as increased knowledge of what equipment / materials to purchase for restoration work. Of particular value was learning special ways to deal with curled pages and documents, and how to clean and repair torn pages and clean books. This knowledge and skills will be passed on to many eager volunteers in the region. 

Contact:

Mrs Kay Searles 

Secretary
Longreach Archival and Research Group Inc.
PO Box 306
Longreach QLD 4730
07 4658 3049
jeffsearles@bigpond.com.au 
2006/060 Mater Archives and Heritage Centre was awarded $ 3200 to conduct a preservation survey of the Centre's collection.  Jackie Chamberlin attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
Caroline O’Rorke of Conservation Art Consultants, Qld, produced a comprehensive preservation survey of the collection. Her report was thorough, included much practical advice, and 'has been invaluable in alerting Mater Health Services to the need to provide appropriate storage' reports Jackie Chamberlin, Mater Archives and Heritage Centre Coordinator. As a result of the report's recommendations, suitable archival storage cabinets have been purchased and archival storage materials organised, steps have been taken to fully catalogue the collection, a Collection Policy has been written, storage and display conditions have been improved, and a volunteer program has been initiated. 

Contact:

Mr Peter Hill 

Executive Director, Mission Leadership
Mater Archives and Heritage Centre
Level 3, Aubigny Place
Mater Health Services
South Brisbane QLD 4101
07 3840 8540
peter.hill@mater.org.au 
2006/058 Queensland Choir was awarded $ 5900 to conduct a significance assessment and preservation survey of the Choir's collection. Arthur Appleton attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
A significance assessment was conducted by Historian Ms Val Donovan and a Preservation Survey by Ms Caroline O'Rorke, Conservation Art Consultants, Qld. Planning for part implementation of their recommendations has commenced.
Contact:

Mrs Emma Di Muzio 

General Manager
Queensland Choir
Level 2, Gabba Towers
411 Vulture St
Woolloongabba QLD 4102
07 3895 8188
enquiries@qldchoir.com 
2006/199 Redland Museum Inc was awarded $ 2800 to conduct a preservation training workshop project.  Henry Rudge attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
The project funded three full days of practical conservation training conducted by conservator Christine Ianna, Qld. The interest in the workshops was so great that 26 volunteers attended. The training was extremely practical and useful and was considered the most valuable exercise of this type that the organisation has conducted. 


Contact:

Mr Douglas Alexander 

Vice President
Redland Museum Inc
60 Smith Street
Cleveland QLD 4163
07 3286 3494
admin@redlandmuseum.org.au 
2006/033 The Embroiderers' Guild of QLD Inc was awarded $ 5900 to conduct a significance assessment and preservation survey of the Guild's collection. Margaret Young attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
The Guild found it an interesting and rewarding experience having two external professionals view and examine their collection. The surveys resulted in strengthened ties with the Museum and the collecting community in Southern Queensland. Both reports have resulted in some simple procedural changes, such as moving textiles to a less humid room, vacuuming cupboards and prioritising the processing of collection items. Both consultants worked together for a day in order to discuss methods and procedures that might benefit the Guild. 

Contact:

Mrs Jennifer Jorgensen 

President
The Embroiderers' Guild of QLD Inc
PO Box 150
Fortitude Valley QLD 4006
07 3252 8629
embroiderersguild@yahoo.com.au 
2006/077 Toowoomba Grammar School Old Boys' Association Inc was awarded $ 3520 to conduct a preservation survey of the School Archive collection.  Ellen Morosini attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
Ellen Morosini reports ‘A brilliant preservation survey, undertaken by Vicki Warden, Qld has resulted in very clear recommendations for future conservation, use and storage of all collection items. It has already been useful in helping the Association make decisions relating to the plans for the new museum eg types and quantity of storage required. The next step is to train staff and volunteers and to purchase materials to conserve the collection items.  Receiving the CHG grant has generated interest in the School community as well as in the local community, and has resulted in many offers of donations of items as well.’
Contact:

Mr Christopher Wicks, President 

Toowoomba Grammar School Old Boys' Association Inc
24 Margaret Street
Toowoomba QLD 4350
07 4687 2500
tgs@twgs.qld.edu.au 
2006/038 UCA St Andrew's Uniting Church - Heritage Committee was awarded $ 3200 to purchase archival storage for  the St Andrew's Heritage collection.  Ross Clacher attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
The 2006 grant has enabled the Heritage Committee and volunteers to carry out recommendations made in the preservation survey (2005 CHG project). Improvements have been made in the housing of the collection, especially the reduction of light, humidity and dust, and suitable storage materials for paper and photographs. Interest in the collection has been increased through temporary displays and improved access. Other benefits include: improved knowledge of the collection contents; improved knowledge and skill in archival preservation; vast improvements in light and humidity and a reduced range in temperature; and a far more suitable environment generally for the storage of the collection. 

Contact:

Mr Noel Adsett 

Chairperson, Heritage Committee
UCA St Andrew's Uniting Church - Heritage Committee
PO Box 10020
Brisbane QLD 4000
07 3221 2400
standrews@powerup.com.au 
2006/053 University of Southern Queensland was awarded $ 2700 to conduct a significance assessment of the USQ Historical Archives collection.  Derek Turner attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
Dr Janet King (Queensland Energy Museum, Brisbane) was appointed to undertake the significance assessment of the USQ Historical Archives Collection. In addition to her report, which resulted in some good recommendations for the future of the archives, Dr King provided reference materials and advice on the fine-tuning of preservation processess and operational activities. The significance assessment has assisted USQ with developing submissions for Toowomba's Heritage Treasures booklet, due for release in Heritage Week 2008, generating further collection awareness amongst staff and developing procedures, such as a Collection Policy. 

Contact:

Mr Derek Turner 

Corporate Records Manager and University Archivist
University of Southern Queensland
Records and Archives Services
West Street
Toowoomba QLD 4350
07 4631 1760
turner@usq.edu.au 
2006/041 Yeppoon RSL Military Museum was awarded $ 2750 to purchase archival storage for the Museum's collection.  Leigh Dennis attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
The purchase of conservation and storage materials for the museum's military collection enabled the volunteers to learn much about the processes involved. It brought to their attention such issues as area constraints, significance dilemmas, research needs and preservation protocols. Although the collection has not been adequately catalogued, the materials purchased enabled volunteers to restore items, preserve them and to determine their future in the collection. Some of the items purchased included protective conservation bags for disabled commemmorative ceremonial rifles and horizontal plan cabinets. 

Contact:

Ms Michelle Edgar 

Project Manager
Yeppoon RSL Military Museum
PO Box 312
Yeppoon QLD 4703
07 4939 1323
clinch@cqnet.com.au 
South Australia 
2006/143 Adelaide Gaol Preservation Society was awarded $ 3300 to purchase archival storage materials.  Tony Hanchant-Nichols attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the Society.

Archival materials have been purchased, and the collection has now all been sighted and documented. A greater knowledge has been gained of the contents of the collection, and of the provenance and significance of some of the items. For example, it was found that one item, 'a wooden box which had keys kept in it' was in fact the box in which the Gaol's keeper kept the master keys of the Gaol. Each night they were put under his bed for safe keeping. 

Contact:

Adelaide Gaol Preservation Society
18 Gaol Road
Thebarton SA 5031
08 8231 4062
2006/020 Catholic Church Endowment Society Inc was awarded $ 3200 to conduct a preservation survey of the Adelaide Archdiocesan Archives collection.  Sue Ryan attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
A detailed preservation survey was completed by Artlab Australia, Adelaide. The detailed findings and recommendations have provided a clear way forward for preservation of the archives, and will be used as the basis for developing a long term management plan. Staff and volunteers benefited from having consultants on hand and discussing practical issues about storage, environmental conditions, record keeping procedures etc. 


Contact:

Mrs Suzanne Ryan 

Archivist
Catholic Church Endowment Society Inc
GPO Box 1364
Adelaide SA 5001
08 8210 8108
reception@adelaide.catholic.org.au 
2006/068 Folk Federation of South Australia Inc was awarded $ 5900 to conduct a significance assessment and preservation survey of the Federation's collection.  Liz Lovell attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
ArtLab Australia, Adelaide conducted a preservation survey of the John Morris Library Collection of the Federation, and Geoff Spiers, SA conducted a significance assessment. The project enabled the Federation to obtain valuable information from independent professional consultants, create positive relationships with the South Australian historical and collecting community, and improve its lobbying power for preservation activities. Publicity included articles in Infolkus, December 2006, and May 2007. Project outcomes were included in the Federation's 2008 Annual Report.
Contact:

Ms Cecelia Hopkins 

Information Officer
Folk Federation of South Australia Inc
GPO Box 525
Adelaide SA 5001
08 8354 4606
info@folk-sa.asn.au 
2006/097 Jam Factory Contemporary Craft and Design was awarded $ 3200 to conduct a

preservation survey of the JamFactory's slide collection.  Patrick Mulcahy attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
Jam Factory was pleased to have received their slide preservation survey from ArtLab Australia, Adelaide. This document will be a helpful tool in guiding the organisation to maintain this important resource. 
Contact:

Ms Margaret Hancock
Gallery Manager
JamFactory Contemporary Craft and Design
PO Box 10090
Adelaide BC SA 5000
08 8410 0727
contact@jamfactory.com.au 
2006/055 Kadina Branch, National Trust of South Australia was awarded $ 9000 to purchase environmental control of the Australian dryland farming machinery collection.  Sandra Wood attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
The aim of the project was to protect the machinery collection and interpretive material. This has been achieved by rectifying problems in the roof, alleviating the threat of water damage but importantly maintaining thermal control. Dealing with this extensive problem now allows the group to move forward to the next stage of interpretation: preliminary plans have been made and funding applied for. There seems to be renewed optimism for progressing long term plans. Following on from the informative CHG Workshop in Canberra, the Kadina Branch have been able to run a workshop day on significance for the volunteers with the help of the History Trust SA. 
Contact:

Mrs Sandra Wood 

Honorary Secretary
Kadina Branch, National  Trust of South Australia
PO Box 232
Kadina SA 5554
08 8821 3044
spock@yp-connect.net 
2006/040 Lobethal Heritage Association Inc was awarded $ 9900 to conduct a significance assessment  and training project in conservation.  Ann Parker-Brunn attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
The preservation workshop was successfully conducted by Artlab Australia, Adelaide 27-28 March 2007. Dr Pauline Payne has done an excellent report for the significance assessment, and Artlab spent two days with 18 volunteers for the Preventative Conservation Workshop. Volunteers have gained expertise, the Association's community profile has improved, with interest from volunteers and the community in general and issues relating to housing the collection have been highlighted.
Contact:

Mr Brian Brock 

Chairperson
Lobethal Heritage Association Inc
22 Mill Road





Lobethal SA 5241
08 8389 6725
briken@bigbutton.com.au 
2006/208 Mount Lofty Districts Historical Society Inc was awarded $ 5500 to conduct a
significance assessment and purchase conservation materials for the Society's collection. Carol Moore attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
Geoff Speirs, SA conducted a very useful significance assessment for the Society. It gave members a valuable template for conducting further assessments in the future, as well as guidelines for identifying three levels of priority for preservation of items. In addition Geoff analysed the registration cards and cross-reference index, and provided information about cataloguing systems available for computerising the index. The purchase of preservation and storage materials has allowed members to complete the rehousing of the photographic collection, making it safer and easier to handle. The Society is now well advanced in the rehousing of slides, negatives, large photographs and maps. The rehousing has also increased members knowledge of the collection. A disaster bin and temperature / humidity monitors have also been set up, and proper archival procedure has been applied to current administration records. 
Contact:

Mrs Ann Herraman 

President
Mount Lofty Districts Historical Society Inc
PO Box 464
Stirling SA 5152
08 8388 6279
2006/065 National Trust of South Australia - Ayers House Museum was awarded $ 9000 to undertake conservation treatments of photographs in the Museum's documentary collection.  Hannah Phillip attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
Conservation treatment to 12 cased photographs from the Ayers House Museum Documentary Collection has been undertaken by Artlab Australia, Adelaide. The project has ultimately secured the preservation of a highly significant and rare collection of 'at risk' photographs for the future. Although daguerreotypes and ambrotypes are inherently light sensitive, vulnerable objects which will require carefully monitoring and restricted display, their conservation means that the opportunity to make this collection accessible to the public is greatly increased. Some of the items have now been made available for loan to public institutions such as the Art Gallery of SA, which will be exhibiting them and acknowledging the Museum in the printed catalogue, thus raising the profile of the Museum and its collection. 

Contact:

Ms Hannah Phillip, Ayers House Manager
National Trust of South Australia - Ayers House Museum
288 North Terrace
Adelaide SA 5000
08 8223 1234
ayershouse@nationaltrustsa.org.au 
2006/115 Port Dock Station Railway Museum (SA) Inc (t/a National Railway Museum) was awarded 
$ 4000 to conduct a preservation survey of the Museum's archive collection. Des Egan attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
Artlab Australia, Adelaide undertook a very detailed preservation survey of the paper, audio tape and visual image archive in January 2007, concentrating in particular on general condition, future treatment needs and priorities, storage improvements and risk assessment. Preservation recommendations included the following areas: the environment, cleaning and maintenance, copying, and display. In addition, a 5 year conservation management plan has been provided by Artlab. There is now a clear understanding by all associated with the collection of the magnitude of the task ahead and the staff and volunteers now have sufficient impetus to complete it.
Contact:

Mr Des Egan 

General Manager/Museum Manager
Port Dock Station Railway Museum (SA) Inc T/A National Railway Museum
Lipson Street
Port Adelaide SA 5015
08 8341 1690
manager@natrailmuseum.org.au
2006/108 Stratford Historical Society was awarded $ 3800 to conduct a caring for collections training workshop.  Judy Richards attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.

Four separate workshops were conducted by Museums Australia Victoria staff covering Basics of Caring for Collections, Developing Exhibitions, Care of Photographs and Negatives and Care of Textiles. A fifth was conducted by Linda Young from Deakin University on Assessment of Significance for Community Collections. Between 15 and 25 participants attended each session from several Gippsland historical societies. Important outcomes have included greater networking and learning across the groups, increased confidence and knowledge of conservation approaches and techniques. Members have benefitted from the sharing of information and experience, and the strong core of volunteers has been inspired by the workshops.
Contact:

Mrs Judy Richards 

Member
Stratford Historical Society
14 Hobson St
Stratford SA 3862
03 5145 6836
2006/189 Whyalla Public Library was awarded $ 3200 to conduct a significance assessment of the Wyhalla shipyards and steelworks collection.  Vicki Ledo attended the CHG workshop on behalf of theorganisation.
Whyalla Public Library are due to receive their significance report which will provide them with a plan to move forward with the collection, which has been unsorted and unclassified to date.  The library will, in time, make all of their records available on the internet and plan to discuss their collection policy with other agencies in Whyalla to ensure the best possible access to their collection.
Contact:

Mrs Vicki Ledo 

City Librarian
Whyalla Public Library
PO Box 126
Whyalla SA 5600
08 8649 3000
library@whyalla.sa.gov.au 
Tasmania
2006/101 Friends of the Royal Tasmanian Botanical Gardens were awarded $ 3520 to conduct a preservation survey of the Garden's library collection.  Sally Dabner attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
A preservation survey of the Gardens' historical collection of books, journals, maps and documents was undertaken by Cobus van Breda, Senior Conservator of Paper, Tasmanian Museum & Art Gallery. This survey and report was completed efficiently and successfully, and provided valuable future recommendations for such outcomes as physical changes to the interior of the building housing the collection, and the secure preservation of the collection. 

Contact:

Ms Sally Dabner 

President
Friends of the Royal Tasmanian Botanical Gardens
Queens Domain
Domain Rd
Hobart TAS 7000
03 6228 5624
sally.dabner@tafe.tas.edu.au 
2006/131 Glenorchy City Council - Heritage Program was awarded $ 2700 to conduct a significance assessment of the Council's heritage collections.  Brad Williams attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
Consultants Claire Skeggs and Carla Vincent, of Robert Vincent Cultural Resource Management in Tasmania, undertook a significance assessment of the Glenorchy City Council heritage collections. Their report, which was of a high quality and very useful, assessed the collection in various categories, formulating a statement and level of significance, exploring display/research potential, as well as making broad recommendations as to how each part of the collection may be better stored and accessed. The significance assessment will assist in the future development of Council's heritage collection policies. 

Contact:

Mr Brad Williams 

Heritage Officer
Glenorchy City Council - Heritage Program
PO Box 103
Glenorchy TAS 7010
03 6216 6771
gccmail@gcc.tas.gov.au 
2006/233 Maritime Museum of Tasmania was awarded $ 5200 to digitise and copy the Museum's print collection.  Rona Hollingsworth attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
Over 2000 archival photographs and album prints have been digitised and the database records upgraded. These records were then downloaded onto the Museum's new relational database. The project has caused the Museum to rethink, upgrade and network the computer system - an outcome which has greatly benefitted the Museum's collection management system. Other benefits include an increased familiarity of the Curator and volunteers with the collection. 
Publicity has included an article in Maritime Times of Tasmania, No 18 Summer 2007, p.10.
Contact:

Ms RonaHollingsworth 

Curator
Maritime Museum of Tasmania
GPO Box 1118
Hobart TAS 7021
03 6234 1427
curatormmt@netspace.net.au 
2006/122 Southern Midlands Council - Oatlands Gaol and Courthouse Working Group was awarded $3700 to conduct a preservation survey of the Oatlands Gaol and Court House heritage collections. Shaz Rawnsley attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
Linda Clark and Jai Paterson, of the Queen Victoria Museum and Art Gallery, Launceston, undertook a very successful preservation survey which has made sound recommendations, and has provided a comprehensive guide for storage and maintenance of these nationally significant collections well into the future.  The report included: a background to the collection and current and proposed storage facilities buildings; a detailed survey and recommendations of proposed storage facilities and broad fitout guidelines; and suggestions relating to collection policy directions.

Contact:

Mr Brad Williams 

Heritage Projects Officer, Southern Midlands Council (SMC)
Southern Midlands Council - Oatlands Gaol and Courthouse Working Group
PO Box 21
Oatlands TAS 7120
03 6254 5000
smc@southernmidlands.tas.gov.au 
Victoria
2006/142 Anglican Diocese of Melbourne was awarded $ 5900 to conduct a significance assessment and preservation survey of the Diocesan Archives collection.  Leonie Duncan attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
Elizabeth Willis, Museum Consultant, Vic completed the significance assessment and Julie McCarthy, Vic conducted the preservation survey. Elizabeth completed an excellent report and the Archives found it interesting in obtaining an outside perspective on the significant items in their collection. The Archives were also very pleased with Julie’s report which was practical and highlighted priorities and areas for improvement. The studies have been a valuable first step in trying to obtain more resources for the archives and staff have gained a greater knowledge of the collection and its preservation. 

Contact:

Mrs Leonie Duncan 

Archivist
Anglican Diocese of Melbourne
The Anglican Centre - Archives
209 Flinders Lane
Melbourne VIC 3000
03 9653 4200
lduncan@melbourne.anglican.com.au 
2006/192 Ararat and District Historical Society Inc was awarded $ 1540 to conduct a preservation training workshop.
A preservation workshop was conducted by Duncan and Tine Rolley of Artefact Conservation, Kyneton, Victoria on 20 March 2007, and was attended by 12 Historical Society members. The workshop proved to be of great benefit to all the volunteer members, several of whom were relatively new. It has inspired and urged on members to achieve future goals in preserving the collection, which covers the history and lifestyle of Ararat and district. 

Contact:

Mr Alan Wetton 

President
Ararat and District Historical Society Inc
PO Box 551
Ararat VIC 3377
03 5352 1862
langimorgala@vic.chariot.net.au 
2006/209 Arts Project Australia was awarded $ 1700 to conduct a caring for collections workshop project.  Monica Syrette attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
Detlev Leuth, Vic conducted a one-day Preventative Conservation Workshop on 26 October 2007 and undertook a more detailed examination of specific artworks in a written Condition Report. Seven people attended the workshop, which was very informative and practical. It has given APA a clearer understanding of the strengths and weaknesses in their care of the collection, and has resulted in several recommendations being investigated and acted upon (including appropriate storage alternatives). The Condition Report focussed on immediate preservation treatment and display options. This has assisted APA to: assess the suitability of exhibiting work; provide guidelines to galleries; and improve access to the collection. 
Contact:

Ms Lena Cirillo 

Executive Director
Arts Project Australia
24 High Street
Northcote VIC 3070
03 9484 4484
Archive@artsproject.org.au 
2006/149 Australian Aircraft Restoration Group (t/a Australian National Aviation Museum) was awarded $ 7920 to conduct a significance assessment and preservation survey of the Museum's Archival Library's collection, and hold a conservation training workshop.  Graham Malcolm attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
A significance assessment was conducted by Katherine Sheedy of 'Way Back When' Consulting Historians, Vic in October 2007. A Preservation Management Plan of the Group's archival collection was prepared by J. Fraser of the Centre for Cultural Materials Conservation, University of Melbourne in May 2007. These reports have benefitted the Group by providing: professional training in conservation; a conservation strategy plan for future management and preservation of the collection; independent assessment of the collection's significance; professional management tools to assist in lobbying and other grant applications; contact and relationships with heritage professionals and historians; and by creating a formal process for volunteer management of the collection. 

Contact:

Mr Graham Malcolm 

Chairman
Australian Aircraft Restoration Group (t/a Australian National Aviation Museum)
PO Box 242
Mentone VIC 3194
03 9580 7752
info@aarg.com.au 
2006/049 Australian Gliding Museum Inc was awarded $ 5900 to conduct a significance assessment and preservation survey of the Museum's collection.  Graeme Barton attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
The Australian Gliding Museum appointed Emma Russell of History@Work, Melbourne to conduct their significance assessment and Detlev Lueth, vic to conduct the preservation survey. The museum had an effective relationship with both consultants. The preservation survey has resulted in good recommendations for a new secure storeroom that is being built by the museum and both reports will assist the organisation to obtain additional resources. 

Contact:

Mr Graeme Barton 

Secretary
Australian Gliding Museum Inc
2 Bicton Street
Mount Waverley VIC 3149
03 9802 1098
g.f.barton@bigpond.com 
2006/204 Australian Polish Community Services was awarded $ 2000 to conduct a preservation training workshop. Monika Wiench attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
The organisation had a great deal of trouble appointing a consultant to undertake their preservation training. Participants in the workshops came from a variety of Polish community groups who now have increased skills in knowing how to manage a collection, handle and store items appropriately, the best materials for storage purposes, etc.  These skills will enable volunteers to begin organising the materials collected to date.
In order to encourage broader interest in maintaining historical items for the Polish community, the training sessions were promoted through Polish radio programs on SBS.  As a result, new volunteers have become involved in the project.
Contact:

Ms Wendy Bennett 

Sustainability Manager
Australian Polish Community Services
77 Droop St
Footscray VIC 3011
03 9689 9170
info@apcs.org.au 
2006/063 Creswick Museum and Gold Battery was awarded $ 5270 to conduct a preservation survey of the Museum's collection and a preservation workshop training project.  Wendy Ohlsen attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
Conservators Christine and Duncan Rolley, Artifact Conservation, Vic completed the preservation survey and the conservation workshop held on 2 May 2007.  From the survey, the Museum has gained an improved knowledge of the type and contents of its collection, and the study has given new committee members a better understanding of the museum collection. Whilst the organisation would love to implement all the recommendations of the survey, they know it will take time and funds.  The workshop was attended by the Creswick Museum & Gold Battery, the Gold Museum and the Ballarat and Talbot Museum. 
Contact:

Ms Margaret Fullwood 

Treasurer
Creswick Museum and Gold Battery
Cnr Albert and Water Street
Creswick VIC 3363
03 5345 2046
cresmuseum@optusnet.com.au 
2006/105 Flying Fruit Fly Circus was awarded $ 4000 to conduct a preservation survey of the Circus' Archive collection. Jane Longhurst attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
The Circus secured the services of Carolyn McLennan, Vic to cunduct a preservation survey.  Carolyn had the ability to communicate across the company, thereby empowering a variety of Circus staff, from maintenance and training through to management and board.  The resulting survey is an easy to understand document that will be easily implemented.  To accompany Carolyn’s preservation survey, the Circus appointed Helen Pithie to undertake preservation work on the poster collection.  As a result, the majority of the poster collection are now in protective storage.  Helen also undertook the task of writing the company’s first Collection Management Policy.  As a result of this grant there is a shared understanding across the company of the importance of the collection as a whole, and the importance of preserving not only the old, but the new as well.  
Contact:

Mr Chris Pidd
General Manager
Flying Fruit Fly Circus
PO Box 796
Wodonga VIC3689
02 6021 7044
info@fruitflycircus.com.au 
2006/083 Indigo Shire Council was awarded $ 6500 to conduct a significance assessment and preservation survey of the Beechworth Historic Courthouse Law Library collection.  Noelene Allen attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation

The Council’s preservation survey and significance assessment has resulted in the development of short and long term action plans, a Collection Policy and an Emergency Policy. There has been a great deal of progress of the skill level of the staff at the Beechworth Historic Courthouse and an improved knowledge of the building condition.

Contact:

Mrs Noelene Allen 

Beechworth Historic Precinct Co-ordinator
Indigo Shire Council
PO Box 28
Beechworth VIC 3747
03 5728 8000
nallen@indigoshire.vic.gov.au  
2006/173 Knox Historical Society Inc was awarded $ 2700 to conduct a significance assessment of the Society's collection.  Catherine Turnbull attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the Society.

A significance assessment of the artefact collection of the Ambleside Park Museum was conducted by Emma Russell of History@work, Melbourne. It gave museum workers an independent view of the collection. 

Contact:

Mrs Catherine Turnbull 

Secretary and Collection Manager
Knox Historical Society Inc
PO Box 320
Ferntree Gully VIC 3156
03 9758 6722
khs@relics.com 
2006/158 Museum of Chinese Australian History Inc was awarded $ 3200 to conduct 

a preservation survey of the Museum's collection.  Lorinda Cramer attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
The Museum engaged Jude Fraser of the Centre for Cultural Materials Conservation at the University of Melbourne to undertake a preservation survey of its collection. The survey will be highly beneficial to the Museum, particularly to the Curator and Management Committee, and contains future goals and prioritised recommendations for improving the Museum's use of spaces, building, fire safety, environment, collection management, exhibitions, collection storage areas, preventive conservation and environmental health and safety. The survey highlighted the need for several high priority improvements: improved and additional shelving and plan drawers, textile boxes, padded hangers and archival quality boxes; and improved environmental, display, storage and collection conditions. 

Contact:

Ms Anna Daly 

Registrar
Museum of Chinese Australian History Inc
22 Cohen Place
Melbourne VIC 3000
03 9662 2888
info@chinesemuseum.com.au
2006/106 Port of Echuca was awarded $ 7600 to conduct a significance assessment and preservation survey of the Port's collection.  Rhiannon Mahoney attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
Emma Russell from History@work, Melbourne, undertook a significance assessment of the collection. This has already been of great benefit to the Port in terms of assistance with other project funding, and has given curatorial staff a great knowledge of the collection content and a greater appreciation for those items of special significance. Duncan Rolley of Artifact Conservation, Kyneton, Victoria, undertook a comprehensive and valuable preservation survey of the collection which will greatly assist in improving current storage facilities and techniques.
Contact:

Mr Frank Ryan 

Manager
Port of Echuca
52 Murray Esplanade
Echuca VIC 3564
03 5482 4248
enquiries@portofechuca.org.au 
2006/161 Royal Historical Society of Victoria was awarded $ 5000 to conduct four collection management training workshops for regional Victorian collecting organisations.  Kate Prinsley attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
Four training workshops were held across Victoria:

1. South Gippsland at Korrumburra Historical Society: 22 participants representing 12 historical societies.
2. Central goldfields region at Castlemaine Historical Society: 22 participants representing 12 historical societies.
3. Essendon: 20 participants from metropolitan historical societies.

4. Beaufort: 50 participants representing 20 historical societies

The workshops demonstrated the intense need for information on exhibition techniques pitched at museums with little or no budget. The RHSV is developing a Guide for Managing Historical Societies - a publication that will be delivered free of charge to every affiliated historical society; content from the workshops will be added to the guide.

Contact:

Ms Kate Prinsley 

Executive Officer
Royal Historical Society of Victoria
239 A’Beckett Street
Melbourne VIC 3000
03 9326 9288
kateprinsley@historyvictoria.org.au 
2006/174 See Yup Society Inc. of Melbourne was awarded $ 9000 to conduct conservation treatments, equipment purchases, documentation and training for the Temple Tablets Restoration and Documentation Project.  Maurice Leong attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
Training of cleaners has been completed and some cleaning equipment has been purchased. Documentation of the temple tablets is underway. 
Contact:

Mr Maurice Kwok Cheong Leong 

Director
See Yup Society Inc. of Melbourne
15 John St
East Malvern VIC  3145  
03 9663 2397
2006/132 St Francis' Choir was awarded $ 2530 to purchase archival storage materials.  John Byrne attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
The purchase of archival materials has created an opportunity for the choir to significantly upgrade their archives. The project has resulted in an improvement in the preservation of archival material through appropriate storage; an elimination of accumulated dust; a more user friendly, organised collection and a clear knowledge of the collection's contents. All of these benefits allow the choir to offer better and more time-efficient access to researchers. 

Contact:

Mr John Byrne 

Archivist
St Francis' Choir
326 Lonsdale Street
Melbourne VIC 3000
03 9639 4560
stfmusic@blessedsacrament.com.au 
2006/044 Australian Ballet School was awarded $ 5900 to conduct a significance assessment and preservation survey of the School's Archive collection.  John Barren attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.

Annette Welkamp (Cultural Connotations Pty Ltd, Richmond Vic) undertook a significance assessment of the collection, and Jude Fraser (Grimwade Conservator, the Centre for Cultural Materials Conservation, University of Melbourne) undertook the preservation survey. This very successful project has enabled an objective and professional assessment of the collection materials, which in turn will enable the proper organisation and future preservation of the collection. It has resulted in making the collection more accessible for both staff and researchers.
Contact:

Ms Sandra Ball
General Manager
The Australian Ballet School
2 Kavanagh St
Southbank VIC  3006
03 9669 2803
ask@australianballetschool.com.au 
2006/087 Upper Murray Historical Society Inc was awarded $ 4400 to conduct a significance assessment of the Man From Snowy River Museum collection and collection management training project.  Marita Albert attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.

The significance assessment was completed by Emma Russell from History@work, Melbourne. The committee members were pleased with the resultant professional report and have found it to be a most useful document for increasing both the profile of the museum and as a lobbying instrument for other funding opportunities. The successful launching of a web page (www.manfromsnowyrivermuseum.com ) also helped lift the profile (it includes photos and descriptions from the report).  

The Collection Management Training Workshops, facilitated by Marita Albert were very successful, and resulted in the development of a Collection Management Policy for the Man From Snowy River Museum. 

Contact:

Ms MaritaAlbert 

Project Manager
Upper Murray Historical Society Inc
Man from Snowy River Museum
P0 Box 127
Corryong VIC 3707
02 6076 2600
info@manfromsnowyrivermuseum.com
Western Australia

2006/096 Boyanup Foundation Inc was awarded $ 7150 to conduct a significance assessment and preservation survey of the Boyanup Museum's collection.  Liz Watkins attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
Paul Bridges and Philippa Rogers, Museum Consultants of Bassendean, WA, undertook a significance assessment and preservation survey. The assessment has identified what is appropriate to keep, given the context of the Museum, and the survey has identified what is required if the museum is to reopen to the public.
Contact:

Norm Chapple

Secretary

Boyanup Foundation Inc
PO Box 369
Capel WA 6271
08 9731 5015
chapan@highway1.com.au 
2006/086 Broome Historical Society and Museum was awarded $ 2300 to digitise the Museum's photographic collection.  Anne Jensen attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
The purchase of the digital scanning equipment has resulted in good outcomes for the collection. Original photographs have been removed from display, placed in appropriate long term storage and replaced with scanned copies.  Original photographs already in storage are being progressively scanned and copies being made available to researchers and the community. This is enabling considerably improved access to the collection without further damage to original material.
Contact:

Mrs Valerie McAuslane 

President
Broome Historical Society and Museum
PO Box 559
Broome WA 6275
08 9192 2075
broomemuseum@bigpond.com 
2006/098 City of Stirling Libraries for the Mount Flora Regional Museum was awarded $ 6200 to conduct a significance assessment of the Mount Flora Regional Museum collection and a training workshop in paper conservation.
A significance assessment of the Mount Flora Regional Regional Museum collection was conducted by Dr Kate Gregory of Fremantle, WA. Her report was a thorough and practical document which identified items of state and local significance, but none of national significance. It contained many recommendations on storage, exhibition design and presentation, preservation methods and current operational procedures. Paper based materials conservation workshops, facilitated by Paul Malone of Preservation Services, North Perth, were held on 26 April and 2 May 2007, attracting 15 participants per workshop. Feedback on the workshops was very positive, and participants from the metropolitan museums and libraries sectors benefitted from both theoretical and practical sessions. 

Contact:

Mrs Viv Barton 

Manager, Library and Information Services
City of Stirling Libraries for the Mount Flora Regional Museum
25 Cedric St
Stirling WA 6021
08 9345 8946
palm.dawn@stirling.wa.gov.au 
2006/155 Ethnic Communities Council of Western Australia Inc was awarded $ 5900 to conduct a significance assessment and preservation survey of the Council's historical collection.  Nora Chan-Furness attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
Historian, Dr Anne Atkinson, WA, undertook a significance assessment of the ECCWA's Historical Collection and Mr Paul Malone of Preservation Services, Perth, conducted the preservation survey. The grant has enabled the Council to better understand its archives, assess its worth and improve knowledge of how to care for the collection, in particular the photographs, audio and audio-visual materials. Further, the grant has also provided the Council with a comprehensive Preservation Plan, including a Disaster Management Plan, which will be implemented. Recommendations of the preservation survey for the storage of the archives have begun to be implemented (made easier with volunteer assistance) and 'best practice' strategies have also been put in place for current and future documents. 

Contact:
Mr Ramdas Sankaran 
ECCWA President
Ethnic Communities Council of Western Australia Inc
Multicultural House
20 View Street
North Perth WA 6006
08 9227 5322
eccwa@iinet.net.au 
2006/067 Museum of Childhood - Edith Cowan University (ECU) was awarded $ 3200 to conduct a preservation survey of items from the Museum's collection.  Vanessa Wallace attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
Due to various circumstances, the Museum of Childhood refunded its CHG.

Contact:

Miss Megan Schlipalius 

Curator
Museum of Childhood 
Edith Cowan University Churchlands Campus
Pearson Street
Churchlands WA 6018
08 9442 1373
2006/080 National Trust of Australia (WA) was awarded $ 3900 to conduct a preservation survey of the Trust's Heritage Archive collection. Lisa Sturis attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
The National Trust contracted Paul Malone of Preservation Services, Perth, to undertake a preservation survey of the Heritage Department's archive. This archive consisted mostly of paper and photograhic records which had been compiled over 40-50 years. The survey report, while it found that the archive was in good condition, highlighted some aspects which could be improved: condition of slides - deterioration due to incorrect storage; paper file damage - due to rust paper clips and staples, and incorrect storage; and folding of large plans and maps leading to brittleness. The National Trust have started implementing changes and the survey will form the basis of future planning for the archive, including digitisation. 

Contact:

Mr Karl Haynes 

Coordinator Information and Heritage Services
National Trust of Australia (WA)
PO Box 1162
West Perth WA 6872
08 9321 6088
trust@ntwa.com.au 
2006/039 Ravensthorpe Historical Society Inc was awarded $ 7590 to conduct a significance assessment and preservation survey. Madeleine Norman attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
An unbiased and pertinent assessment and survey of the Historical Society's Dance Cottage Museum were undertaken by conservator Ms Patricia Moncrieff, WA. The report's recommendations will allow the Society to prioritise and allocate budgets towards the most immediate concerns. Many volunteers worked with the consultant during her visit in Ravensthorpe and gained valuable insight into display and research techniques.

Contact:

Mrs Madeleine Norman 

Hon. Treasurer / Secretary
Ravensthorpe Historical Society Inc
PO Box 231
Ravensthorpe WA 6346
08 9839 6055
dancecottage@westnet.com.au 
2006/141 The Western Australian Cricket Association Museum was awarded $ 7300 to purchase archival storage materials. Stephen Hall attended the CHG workshop on behalf of the organisation.
This project has resulted in good outcomes for collection storage and has helped the organisation plan and continue their work in preserving the collection. Shelving has been purchased and installed to cater for a broad range of objects eg. photographs and costume boxes, and a variety of archival storage materials have been purchased. 

Contact:

Mr Stephen Hall 

Museum Coordinator
Western Australian Cricket Association Museum
PO Box 6045
East Perth WA 6892
08 9265 7222
wacamuseum@waca.com.au 
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Jeff Carter (b.1928), Relaxing on the camping ground, Sorlie’s Travelling Vaudeville Show, 1957-1962, National Library of Australia; nla.pic-an23366620 Reproduced with the permission of Jeff Carter
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